FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Please can I ask some supplementary questions?  
1. Does your council hold records showing of the cash value of direct payment funds returned to your council? Are these recorded in the Local Authority accounts, or elsewhere? 
The Council holds the information you have asked for.

In the accounts of the Local Authority.

2. Please can you provide figures for the cash value of direct payments repaid to the council for each of the last 5 years. 
	2018/2019
	-12,517.15

	2019/2020
	-44,089.94

	2020/2021
	-72,640.78

	2021/2022
	-48,856.85

	2022/2023
	-70,618.30

	Total
	-248,723.02


3. Please can you provide figures for the cash amount of the budget allocated by your council for direct payments for each of the last 5 years.  
	Year
	Total

	2018/2019
	272,208

	2019/2020
	395,902

	2020/2021
	416,998

	2021/2022
	550,410

	2022/2023
	722,480


4. What happened to the returned funds?  ie, which budget were they paid into to allow them to be rationalised in the council's accounts?  I'm not looking for great detail here, just a question of were they added to general council funds, childrens's services, disabled children's services, etc. 
Netted off against the cost of direct payments made that year.

5. Were the returned funds ringfenced, and if so what were the returned funds ringfenced to be used for?
No.
In this request, whenever I refer to ‘direct payments’, please can you take this to mean a direct payment paid to a disabled child (or their family) for the purpose of meeting their social or care needs.  

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
